
On May 27, 2015, KSWO Television Company, Inc. (“Licensee”) filed a construction permit 
application (File No. 0000001608) (“Correction Application”) to correct KSWO-TV’s 
coordinates to ensure that the Commission’s database accurately reflected the station’s operating 
facilities in light of the upcoming incentive auction.  Because the correction of the geographic 
coordinates was 1 second in Latitude and 4 seconds in Longitude, the correction could not be 
made via a license modification application pursuant to Section 73.1690(c)(11) of the 
Commission’s rules.   
 
The Correction Application required an update to the station’s Antenna Structure Registration 
which, in turn, required approval of the FAA.  On May 29, 2015, Licensee filed a license to 
cover the Correction Application on paper (“License Application”), requesting waiver of 
73.1690(b)(2) of the Commission’s rules, and such other rules and policies as necessary to allow 
for the grant of the License Application prior to the grant of the Correction Application, in order 
to meet the May 29, 2015 pre-auction licensing deadline for all full power and Class A licensees 
to modify their licenses to correct errors in the FCC database regarding their operating 
parameters and to have those modifications protected in the repacking process.   
 
At the request of Commission staff, Licensee submits the instant electronic application to seek  
the grant of the License Application.  As noted in the Correction Application, this modification 
only represented a coordinate correction, and no change in the operational facilities of the 
station.  For that reason, Licensee respectfully requests that the Commission grant the License 
Application and related waivers so that the station’s operations will be protected in the upcoming 
incentive auction and any subsequent repacking of the television spectrum.   
 


